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Staff Report 

January 1, 2023 
 
        To: Board of Directors 
 
    From: Marc DiTullio, Assistant Chief 
  By:  Travis Chunn, Fire Captain 
 
Subject: Monthly Activity Report – December 1, 2022 to December 31, 2022 
  
 
Operations: 
 
 
 
 
On December 15, 2022, at approximately 2:22 PM, GCSD Engine 781 and Tuolumne County 
Engine 513 were dispatched to a medical aid for an unresponsive person at the 12000 block 
of Mueller Drive.  Upon arrival Engine 781 found an unresponsive male with CPR being 
performed.  We set up the Lucas machine which provides the chest compressions and 
connected the patient to the ambulance monitor.  We continued care, but ultimately the 
patient passed away at the scene. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On December 28, 2022, at approximately 8:39 AM, GCSD Engine 781 was requested by 
Tuolumne County Engine 631, to respond as an additional engine to a vehicle accident on 
Highway 120, one mile east of Cherry Lake Road.  The vehicle rolled over and went 
approximately 200 feet off the side of the road.  There were three patients with minor injuries 
and one patient with major injuries.  Engine 781 arrived at scene and one air ambulance was 
ordered to the Buck Meadows Landing Zone.    Air Med 41 landed at the Buck Meadows 
Landing Zone and transported the patient with major injuries. 
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Apparatus and Equipment:  
 

Apparatus Description Status 

Engine 781 2009 Pierce Contender In Service 

Engine 787 2000 Freightliner FL112 In Service 

Engine 783 1995 International Model 15 In Service 

Utility 786  2008 Chevrolet 2500 In Service 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Training: 
 
In addition to our monthly Emergency Medical Technician (EMT) curriculum and engine 
company performance standards, Battalion personnel received the following specialized 
training:  
 

• SCBA 

• Ladders 

• Lock entry on commercial doors 

• Handheld radios 

• Fire Apparatus Engineer Patrick Cohen attended State Fire Training 

Instructor 2 class 
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Fire Department News: 
 
The kunkle valves (relief valves), as part of our SCBA bottle filling station, were sent out for 
their annual certification.  All four valves were rebuilt with all new parts.  They have been 
certified and meet the requirements of OSHA.  These valves are required to be tested and 
certified annually. 
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On December 23, 2022, we received the balance of our hand-held radio order which was 
backordered.  We now have all 5 hand-held radio packages, which allows us to request the 
$6,652.03 from the Volunteer Fire Assistance grant that we were awarded. 
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